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PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 

COLNE AND DISTRICT COMMITTEE ON 8TH JUNE, 2023 
 

 

1. Progress Report  
 

… During discussion, reference was made to the 
resolution regarding the Cemetery Lodge, Keighley 
Road, Colne.  Members reiterated the request that 
the property be marketed through an online platform 
and that the listing clearly highlighted the situation 
regarding the parking, garden and electric gates. 
 

 
 
The request has been referred to 
the Director of Resources. 

2. Area Committee Budget 2023/24 
 

RESOLVED 
 
(1) That the bid from Colne Town Council for a 
 contribution to Colne Grand Prix be refused. 
 
(2) That an allocation of £500 be made to 
 Grosvenor and Mabel Community Land Trust 
 towards improvements to the drainage of the 
 communal footpath to the allotments on the site 
 of Grosvenor Street and Mabel Street, Colne.  
 
(3) That funding of £300 be awarded to Elisha 
 House, Colne subject to receipt of a completed 
 area committee budget bid form. 
 

 
 
 
 
Noted. 
 
 
Noted. 
 
 
 
 
 
Awaiting completed bid form. 

3. Community Safety Issues and Police Matters 
 

RESOLVED 
 
(1) That Pendle Council be asked to reinstate the 
 administrative support to the Colne and District 

 
 
 
 
There is no longer the capacity 
for Pendle Council to support the 

mailto:lynne.rowland@pendle.gov.uk


 

2 
 

 Working  Group of the Colne Community Safety 
 Partnership. 
 
 
 
 
 
(2) That the Police and Crime Commissioner be 
 advised of this Committee’s concern over the 
 way in which the crime figures were reported; a 
 request be made that Colne Town Centre 
 incidents and domestic violence offences be 
 recorded and reported separately; and 
 information be sought on when a new Town 
 Centre Officer would be appointed. 
 

Colne and District Working Group 
of the Colne Community Safety 
Partnership. Administrative 
support to other non-statutory 
groups has also been withdrawn 
over the years. 
 
Letter sent to the Police and 
Crime Commissioner. 

4. Proposed Asset of Community Value – 
02/2023/ACV Langroyd Hall 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the Langroyd Hall premises not be designated 
as an Asset of Community Value. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Noted. 

5. Representatives on Outside Bodies 
 
RESOLVED 
 
(1) That Pendle First Aid Services and Luther 
 Greenwood Festival Committee be asked to 
 confirm if a Council representative is still 
 required and should it be the case, the following 
 nominations be agreed - 
 
 Pendle First Aid Services -  
 Councillor Kieran McGladdery 
 
 Luther Greenwood Festival Committee - 
 Councillor Neil Butterworth 
 
(2) That the following nominations onto outside 
 bodies be agreed – 
 
 Trawden and District Agricultural Society - 
 Councillor Sarah Cockburn-Price 
 
 Colne Business Improvement District - 
 Councillor Sarah Cockburn-Price 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pendle First Aid Services have 
confirmed that they would like to 
continue to have a Council 
representative on their 
organisation.  The Luther 
Greenwood Festival Committee is 
yet to confirm. 
 
 
 
    
 
   The organisations have been  
    notified.  

 6. Vivary Way Skatepark, Colne 
 
RESOLVED 
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(1) That the Assistant Director, Operational 
 Services be requested to pursue the scheme 
 illustrated in sample 09 from Canvas Spaces 
 Ltd, Bristol. 
 
(2) That Members agree to actively assist in 
 sourcing funding for the project. 
 
(3) That the initial capital budget of £11,540, re-
 allocated in the Council’s capital programme by 
 this Committee at its December 2021 meeting, 
 be used to fund the planning application fees 
 of £462 and the £3,000 required to draw up 
 initial plans to generate funding bids. 
 

    
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
    Referred to the Assistant   
    Director, Operational Services. 

7. Items for discussion 
 
Essex Street Garage Site 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That Liberata Property Services and the Council’s 
Building Control Manager be asked to carry out an 
urgent inspection of Essex Street garage site and 
report back to this Committee on proposed actions to 
make it safe and to develop the area and, in the 
meantime, an Essex Street residents’ group consider 
how the existing Essex Street local green space and 
the garage space could be used for the benefit of the 
community in the future. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Update elsewhere on the agenda. 

8. Outstanding Items 
 
The following items had been requested by the 
Committee.  Reports would be submitted to a future 
meeting(s). 
 
(a)  Conservation areas 
(b) Town Boundary Signs 
 
(c) Parcels of land to the rear of Belgrave Road; 
 Dam Side; Primet Bridge; and to the west of 
 Bankfield Street. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Elsewhere on the agenda. 
To be considered at a future 
meeting. 
To be considered at a future 
meeting. 

 


